Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on the Integrated Internal Control Framework, adopted by the Commission on 8 October 2013
1.
Rapporteur: Andrea ČEŠKOVÁ (ECR/CZ)

2.
EP reference number: A7-0189/2013 / P7_TA-PROV(2013)0319

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 3 July 2013

4.
Subject: Budgetary discharge

5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Budgetary Control (CONT)

6.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The resolution reiterates known discharge aspects which were already raised in previous CONT meetings, hearings and previous discharge resolutions. The academic discussion on the 2% materiality threshold for the statement of assurance (DAS) is in general known from the discussion of the “tolerable risk of error” approach. However, the wording that the European Parliament “raises serious doubts about the usefulness of the statement of assurance” and the opinion that the concept should be reconsidered in the context of the future revision of the EU Treaty could give the discussion a new impetus.

There is only one concrete request to the Commission. It is unproblematic and can be implemented by DG BUDG (
paragraph 40): “Asks the Commission to set up a working group composed of representatives of the Commission, the Parliament, the Council and the Court of Auditors with a view to considering the necessary measures to be taken in order to introduce such a performance based budget and to draft a time scheduled action plan in this regard”.

7.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

The Commission will follow up on the request made in paragraph 40 and will start soon the necessary work to set up the working group in view of establishing a performance-based budget.
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